
 
 

June 17th, 2022 
 
Re: Electronic public comments to SEC 
       regarding climate rule, file # S7-10-22 
 
As a milk verification cooperative that represents dairy farmers across the state of Wisconsin, I am 
writing on behalf of our farmer members to submit comments to the Securities and Exchange 
Commission’s proposed rule on the Enhancement and Standardization of Climate-Related 
Disclosures for Investors. 
 
Although this proposed rule is likely well intended as a step to both measure and monitor climate 
related information on publicly traded companies on Wall Street, this extension of reporting on Scope 
3 emissions will inevitably filter down the supply chain to our nation’s family farms who grow and 
raise the food we eat. This will create a new level of reporting obligations, technical challenges and 
significant financial and operational difficulties that will cripple our farm families. Unlike the large 
corporations that are currently regulated by the SEC, our family farms don’t have the teams of 
compliance officers and on-staff attorneys to take on the tasks that would be required to comply with 
your proposed rule intended for Wall Street.  
 
Our farmers are regulated by agencies at the federal, state and local levels. Sustainably and 
responsibly grown and raised food is the basis of the success of the American farmer - both 
protecting and improving the environment is a daily part of doing business. Please don’t place 
debilitating regulations on the backs of our farmers, as they are the solution to climate concerns and 
are leading the way...without current regulations from the SEC.  
 
Feel free to contact me for any additional information or if you’d like to speak directly to any of our 
farmer members for more details or to schedule a farm tour. 
 
Sincerely, 
Kim Bremmer 
Executive Director 
Venture Dairy Cooperative 
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